East Colfax Neighborhood Association (ECNA)

General Meeting  -  May 21, 2019
Counterpath  -  7935 E. 14th Avenue
Acknowledgement:  We acknowledge that we are on the traditional lands of the Ute, the Cheyenne, and the Arapahoe peoples.
Please contribute to the reparations fund.  See the website: eastcolfaxneighborhood.org
Announcements:
Chief Paxen of the Denver Police Department will be available for questions at the District 2 Community Advisory Board (2 CAB) meeting, Wednesday, May 29th 6:00 p.m. at 39th Avenue and Holly Street.

Final Friday events, starting the last Friday of every month, starting in June through the summer.  Coordinator(s) welcomed.  Contact Megan Tortorelli if interested.
East Area Plan commission will be here next Thursday, May 30th at 6:00 p.m.  Bring your questions.
Food Bank.  Thanks to everyone who have been donating food, clothing, etc.
Open Comments:

Kelsey Clark, Fax Partnership:  Community development non-profit organization dedicated to supporting local businesses.  Open House, June 6th at their new office on Colfax Ave.  See the flyers.  Also available are surveys for business owners to complete.
Presentations:
East Colfax Convenience Store and Shalom Salon:  8700 E. Colfax Avenue.  Owners are from Ethiopia and Eritarea (SP?).  Have been in the area since the 1980s.  Have built 10 churches, and many of their community have served in the military.  They are proud to be Americans and have worked hard to contribute to the neighborhoods.  They have cleaned up properties to start businesses such as a grocery store and hair salon.  

Recently there have been issues outside of the property.  No illegal activities were conducted in the property itself, similar to Michael’s store on the corner of Colfax and Verbena.  Please support these businesses.  They are fighting to keep the building.  They have been here for 40 years and are working with law enforcement.  Please get engaged.  They are part of the community.


Dr. H. Malcolm Newton of the Metro Denver Ministerial Alliance, and the African Chamber of Commerce, representative endorsed these good Christian people.  Dr. Newton has also helped neighborhoods recovering from gang violence and mental health issues. 


Pastor Dave, House of Purpose Church, also endorsed this group.

Yoal, Street Fraternity  also spoke on behalf of this group.  He feels a lot safer because of these businesses are there, and because Abraham monitors the property constantly.


A Neighbor spoke.  She is a single woman who lives between 14th and Colfax on Xanthia.  She and other women who live on the block have gone into the store next to the bus stop (which she uses), but there were no products for women to purchase, such as diet sodas and vegetarian items.


Other ways to support:  Sign any petition which may be needed.  By a show of hands, ECNA members unanimously supported these enterprises. 
Keith Erffmeyer, Assessor for City and County Denver:  Has been with the Assessor’s Office for 26 years.  Property owners received a notice of value about three weeks ago, which is be used as a basis for property tax for the next two years.  

Every one of the 62 counties in Colorado has to reevaluate property values every two years.  This is independent of the Mayor’s office, etc.  

They use sales as the basis for values, including all 35,000 sales in the past two years.  Review these examples and estimate if you could have sold your property for that valuation as of last June 2018.  There are 35 evaluators and they cannot know all of the many special factors concerning your property that might affect the valuation, such as condition of the house, other sales in the area.
Will taxes go up the same percentage as the valuation?  No.  The mill levies also get adjusted.  62% of property taxes go to schools, and other community services.

There are applications for tax relief available.  www.denvergov.org/propertytaxrelief.

This program used to be available only for seniors and disabled, but now any family can apply.

If you appeal the valuation, your assessment may increase, although this is rare.  Some people have appealed to have their valuation increased due to property improvements (such as a finished basement) and/or market price.  Any information provided by owners is appreciated.

Maps were handed out showing the median increases in the various neighborhoods.  East Colfax neighborhood had an average increase of 25% increase in property values.  Taking into account the anticipated changes in mill levies, actual taxes may increase by approximately 20% for the next two years.  [This may threaten residents and cause displacement of families in “fragile groups.”]


The Assessor’s Office uses multiple regression statistical analysis (similar to Zillow) to factor in a number of parameters.  Assessor’s calculations are more accurate that Zillow.


The Senior Homestead Exemption was designed to counteract displacement.  Denver is the only city that has a Tax Relief Program not at the state level.  Denver Property Tax Relief Program will be on legislature this coming January.  On average, recipients receive $400-500 to offset taxes.  The new legislation will open up this program to more people.  If you know of groups who may benefit or have ideas, please call Keith directly at 720-944-4347.

Small businesses may benefit as well as residential property owners, and discussions are underway with Economic Development and other groups.


More money is needed for schools, and this is a factor in setting mil levies.


Question about sales taxes from the marijuana industry.  This revenue goes directly into the city general fund and to pay off bonds.  This is not under the jurisdiction of property tax.


Question about the urban renewal efforts.  Come to the May 30th meeting.


Question about the guidelines for eligibility thresholds for tax relief, which need to be updated.  This is being looked at.
Dana Hoffman, Denver Public Works a/k/a Denver Transportation and Infrastructure:  Denver Transportation Design in Denver plans, design, builds and maintains all ROW – Right of Way – including sidewalks and the adjacent property rights, as well as regulates Xcel Energy streetlights.

Budget:  $95m – 55% toward maintenance, 18% special programs, 16% debt payments, 11% major projects (interchanges, bridges, corridor-widening, etc.).


GO Bond:  $41m – funding for new projects.

Denver’s Mobility Action Plan underway.  “Denveright” 3-yr program is winding down.

Looking at bike infrastructure and priorities for repaving.  


Upcoming Projects:  New/replacement traffic signals, bike network, storm water project to deal with street flooding (including project at the north end of Verbena Park), new crossing.  Don’t have nearly enough money to replace every old traffic signal, so there’s a 10-year plan.  There is a whole suite of projects for Quebec Street coming up, but not in the next two years.

Comment that the RTD bus stop for Route 10 at Quebec and 11th Avenue is dangerous and getting more so.  The Quebec project involves a small Federal fund and is complicated.  The Quebec Project is going to be installed in phases.  First priority is the congestion between 14th and 17th Avenues.

Crosswalk at 13th and Xenia has been designed to cross Waverly Creek.  First will be painted crosswalk (this summer), and then “bulb-outs” (concrete curbs to narrow streets to make crossing easier and safer for pedestrians).


Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) – prepaid tickets with 5-minute intervals for buses.  This is a huge project, partially funded by the GO Bond, but the funding is not sufficient.  Repairs will take priority before the BRT project is undertaken, with ticket kiosks and a bus-only lane with a large boarding median.  The Colfax bus route is used more than the light rail, one of the busiest in the nation.


Syracuse bike lane between 8th and 26th.  Will be installed as part of a repainting this summer.


Bret Voncore elaborated on the 11th Avenue Project.  Starting design for a bike lane on 11th as part of a repaving project, Quebec to Yosemite.  The Denver Mobility Action Plan has aggressive goals to increase walking and biking networks to reduce automobile usage by 15%.  11th Avenue is targeted to tie a lot of these goals together.  Plan to restructure 11th Avenue this summer to give bike access to Community College along Yosemite.

Buffered bike lanes on each side, with the two drive lanes in the middle.  11; per drive lane, 2’ buffer, 5’ bike lane.  The lanes on 11th are wide enough to accommodate this.


Sidewalk projects are targeting missing sidewalks first, and then replacement and maintenance of broken sidewalks.  Funding is inadequate, so access to schools and businesses has priority.  With current funding, it’ll take 80 years to install 10-foot sidewalks everywhere they’re needed.  List of segment priorities involved  the City Council as well as voters.
Meeting Adjourned.
